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GARIN  NOTICEBOARD :  GA RIN NOTICEBOA RD: events, advertisements & information 

Uniform Shop hours 
During exams the uniform shop is 
open from 10 November Monday, 
Tuesday and Thursday 6 to 8 pm 
to 27th November and open Tuesday 
Wednesday and Thursday mornings 
7.30am to 8.30 am. 

NZQA and Exams 
All senior students will be receiving 
reports this week. 
They have also be issued with their 
exam admission slip and examination 
procedures paper.  They are to noti-
fy Mrs Ditchfield immediately if their 
name is incorrect (must be same as 
birth certificate).  They must also 
notify Mrs Ditchfield if address is 
incorrect or any exam papers are not 
listed. 
All students should be checking the 

NZQA site for internal assessment 
grades.   
Reminder 
During examinations students need 
to be in full school uniform, clean 
shaven, hair tied up and only a single 
sleeper or stud in each ear.  Pens 
and pencils need to be in a clear see 
through bag and the only water bot-
tles permitted are colourless trans-
parent bottles. 

Magazine and Hoodies 
Orders for the end of year Maga-
zine and Year 13 Hoodies can be 
made ta the office.  They both have 
to be paid for by eftpos, cheque or 
cash or it can be charged to your 
account if you have an automatic 
payment arrangement set up at 
school. 

Trophies 
 Please could you return all tro-
phies to the school front office.  It 
would be appreciated if you advised 
Mrs Erasmuson if the trophy is in any 

way damaged.  Thank you.                               
Sheilagh Ditchfield  

 

C A L E N D A R  
27 Oct 
Ù Labour Day 
 

30 Oct 
Ù Club Garin Colours 11.30am 
Ù Twilight Notes 5.30 
 

5 Nov 
Ù Final Mass 9.30 (please note 
change of time) 

  Please support our sponsorsPlease support our sponsorsññNetwork Tasman and The Loop, The Copy Press,  St Vincent de Paul Society Network Tasman and The Loop, The Copy Press,  St Vincent de Paul Society   

This year during September we par-
ticipated in the Smokefree Rockquest 
national finals up in Auckland. We were 
selected out of 700 entries around 
New Zealand into the top 30 and then 
went on to the next round, making it to 
the top 3 solo/duo acts in the national 
final. We left with Kyle and Rebekah 
Proffit on the 24th of September to 
Auckland where we spent a day at 
Roundhead Studios which is Neil Finn½s 
studio. Whilst recording, we were men-
tored by Ben King, who is a well known 
musician in New Zealand. Ben King 
helped us to explore different areas of 
music and introduce new ideas into our 
own songs. After a whole day of re-
cording we went back to our hotel and 
prepared for the next two days which would be filled with fun and busy schedules. On the Friday, we were able to 
meet most of the acts who were also competing. We also spent some time at APRA learning about the industry, 
how royalties work and what the company does for you when you are involved with them. The Friday night was full 
of fun and excitement as we all went along to the Pacifica Beats National Final, where we got to see many Pacifica 
bands play and perform. This was an amazing concert and got us really excited to do our own performance the 
next day. Saturday was the day! We woke up and went straight to a meeting about one of the winning prizes. Un-
leashed talked about the winning trip to Fiji and the tour around all the different islands. This was incredible to 
hear and made us even more excited. The next few hours were spent at the venue Q Theatre where all of the acts 
had a soundcheck and got the chance to listen to each other, this was our chance to  make sure everything was 
planned out and ready for the night. Once our soundcheck was over, we went for lunch with The Team to chill out 
before everything started. We then went back to our hotel and Rebekah Proffit helped us do our hair and makeup, 
we then got into our dresses and very high shoes and made our way down to the VIP function which was held be-
fore the event. This was an opportunity to socialise and meet with the big names in the industry. It wasn½t long 
before we had to leave as we were the first act on stage! We headed backstage and got all our gear sorted and 
had a run quick through. We then were called to go to the side of stage, where we waited nervously to be an-

nounced on. The moment had come and it was finally time to show 
everyone what we had been preparing for over the last 2 months. 
We went up on the stage and gave it our all. After we performed, we 
then went to watch all of the other contestants who we were amazed 
by. The night seemed to go so slow as we anxiously awaited the re-
sults, it was finally time to head up on stage and find out the verdict. 
We placed third and went away from the competition having gained 
an enormous amount of new knowledge and friends who share the 
same passion as us. This experience has been one that we will never 
forget, and one that has taught us so much. We would like to give a 
massive thankyou to Kyle and Rebekah Proffit for being so support-
ive and taking the time out not only for the trip to come up with us 
but also throughout the whole year, making it such a fun experience 
with their awesome sense of humour and encouragement.  
We would like to also give thanks to Smokefree Rockquest for 
providing us with this amazing opportunity in which we have gained 
so much from.   Livvy and Anna, ELAE  

ELAE                   STARS 

 

 



 

Take a Moment ..    

It is better in prayer to have a heart without words than words without a heart.»        Mahatma Gandhi  

Year 12 Digital 
A group of Garin Year 12 Digital Tech students went to Victory 
School to evaluate their websites.  
The students developed web sites to help teach English to the refu-
gees that are fresh to NZ. The web sites had to be interactive and 
have multimedia content.  
The refugees were very interested in the students work and enjoyed 
the creativity of Garin students 

Managing Exam Stress 
As our senior students move into the important period of NCEA exter-
nal examinations, we thought it would be helpful to provide parents and 
caregivers with some information about managing through this potential-
ly stressful time.  
The link below will take you to a website that has some useful infor-
mation. And remember: being calm yourself, and keeping the communica-
tion channels open are important factors to helping your child achieve to 
the best of their ability :) The Wellbeing Team 

http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-study/
homework-tips/managing-exam-stress 

Ray White Richmond Junior Road Race Series 
Wednesday afternoons after school, starting 15th October 2014.  
Sign on from 4pm, racing to start 4.30pm.  Entry $2 
This is a Road Race series based on points for school age boys and 
girls. We will run A & B grades. 
Points will be awarded at each race, and there will be a trophy for the 
first boy and first girl in each grade at the end of the series, plus a 
trophy for the most improved rider. As well as all this our awesome 
sponsor Ray Whites Richmond has put up cash for all overall place 
getters. 
Race Schedule: 
15th and 22rd October  ̧Hope Circuit 
29th October- Pigeon Valley TT  
5th and 12th November  ̧Old Coach Circuit 
19th November  ̧Hope Circuit 
26th November  ̧Pigeon Valley TT 
3rd & 10th December  ̧Old Coach circuit 
17th December  ̧Hope Circuit 
Contact Karen Fulton for details mob. 0274 
906067 Email k.dfulton@clear.net.nz  
Supported by Tasman Wheelers 

We are again encouraging Garin College students to borrow books 
from our library for over the summer break.  Reading over the summer 
is proven to be the best way for maintaining and developing students 
reading skills, and being a confident reader has benefits when it comes 
to spelling, grammar, vocabulary and writing too.  Reading even just 1 
book will give you an advantage! 
Our conditions are super simple - students must be intending to return 
in 2015, and parents need to fill out this online form agreeing to re-
place any books that get lost or damaged. 
Seniors can pop in any time over the exam period to select books, and 
Juniors can select their books from week 6 until the end of 
school.  (Or email me if you would like me to choose a couple of books 
your child might enjoy.) 
Don½t forget we also have a growing collection of e-books which are 
available at all times  ̧all the details are found on our library home 
page (look for Library System link on  the Garin home page) 
Any concerns or questions, please contact Mrs Mandy Ditzel on 543-
9488 ext 235 or email library@garincollege.ac.nz 

http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-study/homework-tips/managing-exam-stress
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-study/homework-tips/managing-exam-stress
mailto:k.dfulton@clear.net.nz
https://docs.google.com/a/cloud.garincollege.ac.nz/forms/d/1dThXw7Emx3TW2SQzF52YuGMVaOFYOCI64DMpJsWAi50/viewform
mailto:library@garincollege.ac.nz


  



 


